The 2007 FIRST LEGO League
By Kaixin Cui, 4th Grade, Ms. Wright class

On December 17th, 2007, over 60 teams were crowded around the small round tables in the gymnasium of the University of Colorado at Denver. The teams all had a NXT robot and several Lego objects. This was the 2007 FIRST LEGO League (FLL) state tournament. I joined this competition with our team “the Hot Toxic”. We were nine girls from the High Peaks Elementary School. Our school also has an all-boys team called “the Peak’s Energy”. Both teams got into the state tournament by winning two trophies for our excellent research presentations and teamwork in the local tournament. 
You might be wondering what the FIRST LEGO League is. The “FIRST” is the abbreviation of the “For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and Technology”. The FIRST LEGO league limit the age of the members within the range of 9-14 years old. It requires the teams to build the LEGO objects and a robot. Then, the teams need to set up programs, by which the robot can perform several missions. In the state tournament, only one team had done all 14 missions in a very short time. Amazingly, that team did not pause between every mission.
The teams were also asked to complete a presentation on their research project about energy usage. The presentation is another important part of the tournament. All teams had to do one. The 2007 FLL project was to explore energy use in our daily life. Our team has studied the energy use in the Summit Middle School at Boulder. Through the research, we learned about solar energy, geothermal energy, conventional energy such as oil and coal.
FLL encourages students to think about math and technology. It provides an opportunity for kids to learn more about energy, such as how it is generated, what is the current and future problems on energy use. It also allows kids to apply their imagination in the project. Most importantly, it teaches us how important the teamwork is in this FLL program. To finish the challenges all members in a team must work together and use sportsmanship.
